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INTRODUCTION
On April 17, 2014, Oakville Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. (“Oakville Hydro”) filed a Settlement Proposal (the “Proposal”) with respect to its application for an order approving just and reasonable rates and other charges for electricity distribution to be effective May 1, 2014.
The parties to the Proposal are Oakville Hydro and the five Board-approved intervenors in the proceeding: the Vulnerable Energy Consumers’ Coalition, Energy Probe Research Foundation, School Energy Coalition, Association of Major Power Consumers of Ontario and the HVAC Coalition.  Board Staff also attended the Settlement Conference and adopted the role as set out in the Board’s Settlement Conference Guidelines.  

The Proposal represents a complete settlement of all issues.
Submission
Board staff has reviewed the Proposal in the context of the objectives of the Renewed Regulatory Framework for Electricity, other applicable Board policies, relevant Board decisions, and the Board’s statutory obligations.  While the parties considered the issues and Oakville Hydro’s planning in the limited context of the test year, Board staff is of the view that the Proposal reflects a reasonable evaluation of the distributor’s planned outcomes in this proceeding, and appropriate consideration of relevant issues.  This is the first year of implementation for the Renewed Regulatory Framework for Electricity, and Board staff took this into consideration in assessing the Proposal.
Board staff notes that the Proposal includes the parties’ agreement that Oakville Hydro plans to defer the transition to monthly billing, which it initially proposed in its application, in light of the increased costs associated with postage and the outstanding issue with respect to the implementation of monthly billing for water and wastewater. While Board staff recognizes the potential benefits of monthly billing for customers, Board staff agrees that deferring monthly billing for the test year is an acceptable approach given Oakville Hydro’s preference for further study regarding relative costs, benefits and implementation efficiencies.  Staff also notes the Proposal’s indication that the Applicant may decide to implement monthly billing prior to its next cost of service application, and that a detailed business case as well as the conclusion of ongoing customer surveys would be precursors to Oakville Hydro’s decision to do so.
Board staff has reviewed the proposed Tariff of Rates and Charges attached to the Proposal as Appendix H.  Board staff submits that the Board’s approval of the Proposal as filed would adequately reflect the public interest and would result in just and reasonable rates for customers.
- All of which is respectfully submitted -
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